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Dear Chair Dexter and members of the House Committee On Housing and 

Homelessness, 

 

My name is Zach. I live in Portland. I am testifying today in support of HB 2001. 

Oregon is in a housing crisis. Getting our housing supply in line with our population is 

of the utmost importance right now. But many of us cannot wait until this crisis is 

resolved, and slowing nonpayment evictions is the bare minimum that must be done. 

Keeping people in their homes in the meantime is a necessity for the health of our 

neighbors and our social fabric as a whole. 

 

Thank you. 


